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PRESS RELEASE

Jean-Marc Lalonde, MPP

Glengarry-Prescott-Russell

MPP JEAN-MARC LALONDE ANNOUNCES HE WILL NOT SEEK RE-ELECTION

NEWS                                                                                                           April 12, 2011

Jean-Marc Lalonde, Member of Provincial Parliament for Glengarry-Prescott-Russell, has announced he will retire from provincial politics at the end of his term and not seek re-election next fall.  M. Lalonde was elected member of provincial parliament for the first time in 1995. He was re-elected in 1999, 2003 and 2007. He is currently the Parliamentary Assistant for the Minister of Health Promotion and Sport. 

Prior to his election as an MPP, M. Lalonde served in municipal government for 25 years, including 15 years as mayor of the Town of Rockland.  

While at Queen’s Park M. Lalonde was well respected by Members of all sides of the political spectrum – known for his ability to tackle tough issues and find common ground with Members of opposing parties.  He has always taken a team approach to politics – working well with all levels of government.  

In 2001, M. Lalonde put forward a Private Members’ Bill, entitled the Franco-Ontarian Emblem Act, an Act to recognize the Franco-Ontarian flag – the emblem of the Ontario French-speaking community. The bill was passed unanimously in the Legislature. 

M. Lalonde currently serves as president of the Ontario section and Chargé de Mission for the Americas of the Association of Francophone Parliaments (APF). 

The longest serving MPP for Glengarry-Prescott-Russell, M. Lalonde has worked tirelessly for his constituents for over 15 years - personally returning phone calls daily and never being afraid to answer tough questions.  

M. Lalonde started the Parlement Jeunesse Francophone de l’Ontario (PJFO) 5 years ago – a joint effort between the Ministry of Education, FESFO, and MPP Lalonde’s office.  The PJFO gives francophone students from across Ontario the opportunity to experience 3 days of debate at Queen’s Park. 

M. Lalonde has helped a number of large projects get under way in GPR in the last 15 years:

- Numerous Eastern Ontario Development Fund Projects 

- Calypso Waterpark

- Environmental Assessment for highway 17/174

- Canadian International Hockey Academy

- Cleanup of Hawkesbury CIP Lagoon

- 8 new schools and 17 expansions/renovations of schools  

- 3 new family health teams and 2 community health centers

- Numerous sewer/water and roads/bridges projects

- Many agriculture projects 

M. Lalonde will most certainly continue being a large advocate for Glengarry-Prescott-Russell. He will also be enjoying spending time with his family, including his three grand children. 

“This was not an easy decision for me. I have been so very honoured to serve my constituents and I will miss my role as MPP.  I plan to carry on as an active member of our great riding of Glengarry-Prescott-Russell, in the outstanding province of Ontario. 

- Jean-Marc Lalonde, MPP Glengarry-Prescott-Russell

"I want to thank Jean-Marc for all his good work on behalf of the people of Ontario.  He's earned a reputation -- at all levels of government and on both sides of the legislature -- as a true public servant, and a passionate champion of our highest democratic ideals.  Jean-Marc has been a great colleague, friend and role model and we will miss him very much." 

- Dalton McGuinty, Premier of Ontario 
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